CCKC Board Meeting Minutes November 12, 2018

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Bob Von Cloedt, Karen Hartmann, Sue D'Aloia, George Broecker, Denny Hartmann, Alex Modic, Jerry Lis, Mark Delcase, Scott Jackson, Dan Christiansen, Rebecca Paukner, Andy Hiller, Sergio Pappa and. Pete Monaghan. Stan Raciak was excused.

MINUTES:

Karen Hartmann: The minutes for the October meeting were presented and approved.

TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia Revenue is up a little from last month. P&L's will be emailed to the board.

RIFLE PISTOL:

Jerry Lis: Business is up a little. Down across the board.

AIR GUN RANGE:

Alex Modic: The outdoor range is closed for the season. The targets are down as of last week. The indoor league starts in December.

ARCHERY:

Don Walker: The outdoor range is closed. Shooters would like to have crossbow shooting inside. Don would like to have his instructors certified on crossbows due to growing interest. Don is experimenting with a new target that he is planning to try out. The 5 spot league is finished. Their banquet is planned for Thursday.

SHOTGUN:

Bob Von Cloedt: Business has been sketchy depending on the weather. Improvements to the skeet range have been well received. We are still hoping to fix the fence as well as repairing and repainting the skeet houses. The parking lot needs to be resealed. Will be shopping for quotes.

Two new RO's were signed this month and the smoke detectors were changed.

BLACK POWDER:

Dan Christiansen: Business is up a little. Weather is definitely a factor.

COWBOY:

George Broecker: We held a Cowboy match October 13 and 14 with 35 shooters attending. We also had an NCOW match on October 21 with 12 shooters attending. Last weekend our match was cancelled due to the weather. That was the last match scheduled for the season. Official closing for the skirmage range is the first weekend of December.

CORRESPONDENCE:

none

OLD BUSINESS:

Current membership stands at 3070.

The land renewal agreement with our neighboring farmer has been finalized.

Maintaining our website will be undergoing some changes. Paul Coleman will handle the Boy Scout section. Rebecca Paukner will handle the Cowboy section. John Saffran will continue to help as we undergo the transition.

Plans for the roof over the firing line at the 22 range are underway. Denny Hartmann has drawn up plans and a material list. Construction is planned for Spring of 2019.

The Boy Scouts have a shoot planned for next Saturday. They will bring instructors.

An update to the club's brochure is planned. All new photos to be added.

NEW BUSINESS:

A senior member is complaining there is an excess of smoke at the rifle range and he wants the club to be a bit more conceal carry friendly. We will research some options on the smoking issue and address this topic next month. The range will remain non conceal carry.

We would like to have more people trained to be NRA shotgun instructors. Bob Von Cloedt would be willing to help. More information will be coming.

The dot matrix printer in the clubhouse is dying. This is the printer Jess uses to print membership cards. There was a motion made by Sergio Pappa to purchase a replacement at a cost not to exceed \$350. 2nd by Dan Christiansen. The motion carried.

There was a motion to move to executive session made by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Pete Monaghan. The motion carried.

The regular meeting resumed. There was a motion to adjourn made by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Jerry Lis. The motion carried

The meeting adjourned at 8:30.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary